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Mr J Longhurst  
Head of Development  
North East Lincolnshire Council  
Unit 5, Acorn Business Park  
Moss Road  
Grimsby  
DN32 0LT  
 
30th October 2013  
 
  
Dear Mr Longhurst  
 
Re: Pinch Point Application – A16 Toll Bar - Junction Improvements 
 
I am writing to confirm the support of the Humber LEP for the application of “Pinch 
Point” funding by North East Lincolnshire Council for improvements to the A16 Toll 
Bar Roundabout, Grimsby.  
 
The project will enable the upgrading of a key strategic junction on the North East 
Lincolnshire highway network, which through reducing congestion will improve 
connectivity into the Port of Grimsby and Enterprise Zones.  
  
The project fits within the objectives set out in the Plan for the Humber, specifically 
through ensuring that the infrastructure supporting the ports in terms of road, rail, air 
and inland water is aligned with port side investment.  
 
The LEP will continue to work closely with North East Lincolnshire Council to support 
the delivery of successful projects and to ensure that potential opportunities for 
growth are fully realised.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 

 
 
Lord Haskins of Skidby  


